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Dear Parents and Carers / Annwyl Rieni a gofalwyr, 

Re: New buildings and facilities 

I write to update you on the progress of our fabulous new buildings and facilities. 

We have received updates from Monmouthshire County Council on the progress of our new 

buildings. Unfortunately, the completion of the new buildings has been delayed. This is due to 

manufacturing issues beyond the control of the Local Authority and Contractor. There is not 

yet a known specific timeframe. We will update you as soon as we have more information. 

We will all be disappointed by the delay. However, I am heartened that the delay highlights the 

thorough and robust processes that are in place to check the quality of the new buildings, to 

ensure our school has first class facilities. 

The future is very bright. The new buildings provide us with fantastic opportunities for our 

pupils to learn and grow in an inspiring new environment. We are very excited for when they 

arrive. 

We will keep you informed with further updates. 

Many thanks for your positivity and support. 

Yn gywir, 
 
Mr J. Watson 

 
Headteacher 
King Henry VIII 3-19 School 

 

 

         

 

 


